### FRIENDS' FOOTNOTES



FEBRUARY 2024

## President's Letter

Hello to all our members of "Friends of the Library". Wishing a belated Happy New Year to each of you!!

Here we are into our 2024 calendar with lots of events as the year progresses. Our next meeting will be February 26th at 1:00 pm in the activity room. Our guest speaker will be Emily Brice. She is affiliated with the Warming Center in Payson and will provide lots of good information regarding all the help they provide for our vets and less fortunate. I hope you can attend this important meeting.

Betsy Porter, our vice president, has done a wonderful job in reaching out to our speakers for this upcoming year. We will be putting out our fliers, as usual, for our speakers each month. You can always find them on the library's face book page.

Our business meeting will cover our calendar year, book sales, etc. Please try and stay for that meeting, as we like to hear your input and ideas as well.

Stay well, and keep smiling, it's contagious!

Sue Hedman, President

## Treasurer's Report:

 Beginning Balance 1/1/2024
 \$12,025.53

 Deposits
 \$ 85.00

 Disbursements)
 (\$ 250.00)

 Ending Balance 1/31/2024
 \$11,860.53

Carol Trimble, Treasurer

# Secretary's Report:

No meeting in January.

Library Friends 2024 Meeting Schedule

January 2024 NO MEETING
February 26, 2024 1:00pm
March 25, 2024 NO MEETING
April 22, 2024 1:00pm
May 2024 NO MEETING

**Book Sale May 24-26 Memorial Day Weekend** 

June 24, 2024 1:00pm

**Book Sale July 5-7 Independence Day Weekend** 

July 22, 2024 1:00pm August 2024 NO MEETING

Book Sale Aug 30,31, Sept 1 Labor Day Weekend

September 23, 2024 1:00pm October 28, 2024 1:00pm November 2024 NO MEETING

December 9, 2024 12:00pm (Christmas Potluck – Short Meeting)

Diane Buechner, Secretary

#### Members to keep in our thoughts and prayers:



If you know of someone to add to our concern list, please contact `Diane Buechner or Ann Pendleton at 476-3678

# Library Manager's Report: By Ann Pendleton

Hello everyone!

We are staying busy at the library.

We applied for and received a small grant. This HEALTHY LIVING GRANT, which included some monies for books, has allowed us to update and acquire quite a few new books, which include gardening, homesteading, herbs, essential oils, cookbooks, health books, and many more. We have put a display on our front desk, and the books have been flying off the display rack and our NEW BOOKS area.



Here is just a sampling of what we have put in the library! We even have some kid's health books are on the way.